THE GARDEN SPRAY



BULLETIN OF THE MEN'S GARDEN GLUB OF MINNEA

MEMBER—MEN'S GARDEN CLUBS OF AMERICA
MINNESOTA STATE HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY

July, 1953 Volume 11, Number 7 G. "Vic" Lowrie, Editor

Associate Editors:
Don Methyen
William Hull

JULY GARDEN TOUR

Date: Tuesday, July 14, 1953

Time: 5:30 P.M. Sharp

Place: Chet Harkins' Lawn -

3504 - 17th Ave South

Dinner: Caterer's De Luxe

\$1.50

Officers

R. J. Dufourd Presiden

A. H. Flack

Vice Preside:

C. G. Harkins

Secreta:

T. P. Hughes

. ,

Treasure

G. "Vic" Lowrie

Past Presiden

DINNER RESERVATIONS ARE ESSENTIAL

Please mail the enclosed reservation card this very evening. We have to guarantee the caterers a definite number of dinners so we must know by Monday, July 13, how many members and their guests will meet and dine at Chet Harkins' place.

Remember, the Club cannot afford to pay for more meals than will be bought by members. Further - if you do not have a reservation for dinner, you will have to take your turn at the end of the line and take your chance that there will be enough to go 'round.

DO, PLEASE, COOPERATE WITH US! Mail the card regardless of whether you can come or not; just check off "Yes" or "No" - and if you will bring guests, indicate how many.

HELP! HELP! We need bigger and better laughs - how about coming to our rescue?

OVER THE FENC

AL APHIS and MIKE MILORGAMTE

"Say Mike, what's wrong with yo lawn this year?"

"Why it's dying of frustration

"How come Mike?"

"Well I sprayed it with an inhi to slow down the growth and fri Wife, not knowing, gave it a go feeding of plant food."

"So what?"

"The darn stuff's going crazy t

THE JUNE MEETING

We had a remarkably good turnout and enjoyed a most interesting program - thanks aga to Bob Adams and his committee. W. A. Rowell's talk on Lilies was exceedingly interest as well as being instructive. Thank you, Wally, for so fine an elucidation on such a b subject - you have encouraged many of us to grow more lilies.

Below is a list of hardy lilies selected by Mr. Rowell which with the proper care she do well in our gardens. A more complete report on the planting, culture and care of lias included in Mr. Rowell's talk will appear in a later issue of the Spray.

| 1 | Ammbile | 10. | Dauricum | 19. | Coral Pumilum |
|----|---------------------|-----|-------------------|-----|------------------|
| Ž. | Ammbile Luteum | 11. | Davidi | 20. | Regale |
| 3. | Aurelianse HenxSarg | 12. | Green Mt. Hybrids | 21. | Sargentiae |
| 4, | Brownii | 13. | Henryi | 22. | Speciosum Rubrum |
| 5. | Callosum | 14. | Madonna | 23. | Superbus |
| 6, | Canadense | 15. | Martagon | 24. | Sulphurgule |
| 7. | Cernuum | 16. | Maxwill | 25. | T. A. Havemeyer |
| 8. | Concolor | 17. | Preston Hybrids | 26. | Tsingtauense |
| ٥. | Crossia Webrida | 18 | Princing | | - |

GARDEN LANGUAGE

If you would know a language without utterance -speech without phrases, meaning in its essence:
enter a garden in an evening cool
when the wind has died; the little pool
placid and clear; the Heaven bright.
Walk among the flowers and make your heart and mind
open as the sky, yet warm with sympathy
and true appreciation!

And them, if like the pool you are as clear, to your quiet being will their hearts appear; and you will know, in tongues no man can speak, something of the Beauty that we ever seek; something of the Beauty they can ne'er display -- though with a thousand colours their sweet petals ray.

Harold Tyrwhitt

THE JULY GARDEN TOUR

Your program committee has arranged a tour of some extremely interesting gardens you will not want to miss. It will begin at Chet Harkins' place, 3504, 17th Ave. South, where dinner will be served, and will then proceed in approximately the following order.

1. To Al Nelson's - 3404 Snelling Ave.

14

- 2. To Glen Cerney's 1927 East River Terrace
- 3. To A1 Coxe¹s 3204, 43d Ave. South
- 4. To Otto Erickson's 5322, 39th Ave. South

You will want to spend some time looking at Al Nelson's roses and at Glen Cerney's garden where, as an added attraction, a "plant guessing" contest will be held. We haven't seen Al Coxe's garden but have great expectations, and as for Otto Erickson's, those who saw it at the last showing are eager to see its perfection once again. So come early - not later than 5:30 P.M. and be prepared for a most enjoyable evening.

OUR SPRING FLOWER SHOW

Considering the lateness of the season and the lack of cooperation on the part of weatherman, the show proved highly successful - thanks to the enthusiasm and hard work General Chairman "P. W." Young together with his Co-chairman Al Nelson and their comminembers.

The staging, under the direction of "S. F." Pinkham, was extremely well done. Ch LaCrosse and his gang did a bang-up job of good housekeeping and we were most thankful Greg Lucking for having the greenhouses restored to order, including emptying and pack away the glass containers.

Stan Lund and Harold Kaufmann, between them, arranged for the judging and we owe debt of gratitude to Horace Barnes, Stanley Bachman and Bob Bryant who labored hard and long judging the 375 entries. The registration and clerking, supervised by George Titues carried out without a hitch with every entrant and every exhibit properly accounted for. Art Fakler and his telephone committee were responsible for bringing in many entrand George Luxton by doubling up on the publicity brought in a steady stream of visitor from early Sunday morning until after four in the afternoon.

As slways. Herb Kahlert came to our assistance with an imposing display of Iris - a wide range of the better named varieties. Thank you Herb.

Bachman Associates added color with a showing of potted annuals and house plants for which we were truly grateful.

And to Greg Lucking, again, goes our heartfelt thanks for the use of the Park Boa: facilities and the help and assistance of his boys.

Now the outstanding participant in the show was Maurice Lifson with over 50 exhib: You should have seen Maurice at work readying his material - he labored from early in the morning until just about judging time - but he was well rewarded, reaping a total of 99 points - taking sweepstakes in both the specimen and arrangement classes plus a place in the Court of Honor ---- Congratulations Maurice!

Thirty members were represented in the show with 375 exhibits. Every entrant but one received point awards; the one exception had but one entry.

The Show at a Glance

Grand Champion - Specimens: S. F. Pinkham, with a gorgeous tuberous begonia.

Grand Champion - Arrangements: Stanley Lund, with a delightful arrangement of Harrison yellow roses.

Court of Honor: Bill Brooks - Bearded iris, Ola Kala Archie Flack - Heuchera - coral bells

Tom Krumm - Peony

Charlie LaCrosse - Clematis, Ramona

Maurice Lifson - Lily

George Titus - Oriental iris P. W. Young - Oriental poppy

Sweepstakes - Specimens: Maurice Lifson, 53 points

Cortis Rice, Jr., 40 points

Otto Erickson, 36 points Al Nelson, 28 points Rene Dufourd, 23 points Archie Flack, 21 points P. W. Young, 20 points

Sweepstakes - Arrangements: Maurice Lifson, 46 points

(Only 7 members entered arrangements)

NEWS AND VIEWS

inching and Carl Holst have every

in on to be proud of the National Rose
Show they so excellently staged and efficiently conducted. And so are we proud of our own Mrs. Stanley Lund, was with but four rose arrangements won four blue ribbens, a silver trophy for the best arrangement in the show, plus taking sweepstakes for the arrangement class. Congratulations Esther, we are indeed proud of your Many of our members won ribbons. The complete list of winners is not yet available so those mentioned are from memory: Stanley Lund, Al Melson, Otto Erickson, Maurice Lifson, A. R. Blackbourn, and P. W. Young.

But did you see the mammath blooms exhibited by members from the State of Mashington? Some of them were the size of cabbages with sames fully three feet long. Can you imagine how large the shrubs must have been? Some roses from the State of Nichigan were almost as big. It evidently takes a much longer growing season than we enjoy here in Minnesota for plants and blooms to reach full maturity.

Remember it is best to use separate sprayers for 2, 4D wood killers and insecticides. If you don't want to purchase an extra sprayer, riuse your sprayer afterward with kerosene or fuel sil, wash out with soapsuds, and then riuse with clear water.

The White Bear Lake Men's Garden Clubs will hold a competitive Flower Show on Saturday, July 18th, at Laranie's Ford Garage in Excelsion. The show opens at 3 P.M.

At this writing we haven't had to worry must about watering....but it would be a good idea to use a fungicide, when weather permit to guard against mildew. Bust or spray at 10 day intervals.

Many members report heavy infestation of re spider mites. As soon as they appear be sure to spray with one of the new miticides reviewed in an earlier issue of the Spray.

While on the subject of red spider, Br. R. Milton Carleton in the current issue of Better Romes & Gardens reports of some interesting red spider population observation made at the Connecticut Agricultural Experiment Station. It seems that plants grown in soils rich in petash are much more attractive to red spider and that all forms of potash seem to increase red spider population.

However, when calcium mitrate was applied to the soil after potash the number of mite were reduced. They are now conducting experiments to see how red spider can be kept under control where potash fertilizers are needed.

WHY PLANTS WILL --- SOMETIMES

Ordinarily a plant, provided it is not diseased, wilts because it's dry; and the care, of course, is to water it. But, better make sure before you weter that dry soil is the cause, as plants that have gone thru a period of several days of dark weather will almost invariably wilt the first warm, summy day -- even the the soil is moist. The reason is clear if we understand semething of how a plant uses water. Its primary function is to carry, in solution, the necessary chemicals from the soil to the leaves so that food may be samufactured for proper plant growth. It also serves to keep the cells of the plant stiff and turgid.

As the roots absorb maisture, the leaves throw it off after the chemicals have been "extracted" so to speak. Buring the dark weather this "throwing off" process, called transpiration, slows down, and the roots take up less moisture. When the sun suddenly pops out, the transpiration rate speeds up more rapidly than the roots can take up water, until a balance can again be established; and since the leaves throw off more maisture than is replaced, the cells partially collapse and wilting results.

Cutting down the transpiration rate rather than adding more water to the roots is the remammable answer. This may be accomplished either with a temporary shade, or by wetting down the foliage.

Men's Garden Club of Minneapolis Minneapolis Minnesota

Gentlemen:

On the occasion of the spring meeting of the American Rose Society held in Minneapolis and St. Paul, June 25-27, 1953, a great deal of the man-power provided for the various activities - especially the Flower Show at the Northwestern Bank and registration and other details at the St. Paul Hotel - was carried on by men of the Men's Garden Club of Minneapolis. I have tried to thank as many of them individually as I could, but I am afraid there are some individuals I may have missed, and consequently I would appreciate your receiving this communication as official thanks to the members of your club for their very fine and

More than that, I want to call to your attention the great reservoir of resourcefulness which there is in your club by the mere fact of its existence. Were it not for the Men's Garden Club of Minneapolis, I am afraid that the individuals who have now made such a great contribution to this meeting may not have been known, and certainly the comradeship which made them glad to participate would not have been present. In consequence of all this I am deeply grateful for the Men's Garden Club, and let me add, too, that the American Rose Society in convention assembled officially thanked through proper resolution the efforts of your club in making their meeting here a success.

Sincerely,

Chas. E. Doell General Chairman

IN APPRECIATION

Once again our members pitched in to help bring success to another important event - this time the American Rose Society's Convention and the National Rose Show held in conjunction with it. The spirit and willingness of our members to contribute of their time and energy is indicative of what a fine club we have and it is very gratifying.

To Charlie Doell, General Convention Chairman, Joe Witmer, Publicity Chairman, and Greg Lucking, Show Chairman, - congratulations on a job well done! And to all of our other members who served upon the Registration, Transportation, Show, and other committees, or who assisted in other ways, including last but not least those who exhibited their roses in the show - please accept my sincere thanks.

Rene Dufourd, President MGCM

GLEANED FROM OUR MEMBERS AND MCCA NEWS

Home & Garden Survey among Real Estate dealers found out that good landscaping adds 13% to the value of property.

Bid you study the pictures of Bruce Krasberg's tool house in the June issue of Bett Homes & Gardens? Bruce is immediate past president of MGCA.

Recognition buttons: MGCA is offering an attractive lapel button to its members at \$1.10 each, tax included, in lots of 25 or more; or \$1.25 for singles. If interested contact your Secretary.

Corn reasts are becoming popular among the Men's Garden Clubs, with the ladies on the entire families attending - might be the sprout of an idea here.

Carry your Club Roster in your car and when in the vicinity of a member's game drop in and look it over. If you do not have your copy of the Moster, and me Secretary for another, or look for the MGCN garden signs that are so proudly day pleasure we derive from execution comes the reward of receiving the approbation of our visitors,

And while on the above subject, we suggest that the MCCM garden market be stated out somewhere im front of the house so that passersby will recognize it. The often they are partially obscured amid the foliage in the rear garden.

Another suggestion is, if your garden is not included in a tour this year (altho all of the selections have not as yet been made), that you select some date and declare an "Open Rouse," We will be happy to publicize these dates in the San or otherwise announce them to the membership at large.

STANDING AND SPECIAL CONDUCTIONS MEN'S GARDEN CLIBS OF AMERIC

bregutive Committee

President -

A. Ray Tillman, P. O. Box 291, Jackson, Miss. Ima. Past Pres. - Bruce Krasberg, 106 Woodley Road, Winnetka, Ill.

1st Vice Pres. - Harvey Sanderson, 13 South St., Marcellus, N. Y.

- Woodson K. Jones, 1827 Devine St., Jackson, Miss. Secretary

Treasurer - Larry R. Hubbard, 226 Edgewood Ave., Westfield, N. J.

Finance Committee:

Thomas Mouts, Cham., 20 Vista Rd., Great No. Complicate our Public of good Public Residence.

Al Alleman, Chun., 740 Royal St., Baton Rouge, La.

Committee on Resolutions: Larry Knouff, Chmn., 208 S. LaSalle St., Chicago, Ill. Counties on Credentials: Halle Cohen, Cham., c/o Cohen Bros., Jacksonville, Fla.

Committee on Nominations: Ray Cheetham, Chan., RFD 2, Kent, Ohio.

Committee on Inter-Club Relations: Paul Leach, Chan., 3557 SW 110th, Seattle, Wash.

Committee on Annual Meeting Program:

Clarence Barbre, Chama, 302 Hillside, Webster Groves 19, Mo.

Committee on Attendance: Elmer Claar, Chan., 617 Thoravood Lane, Northfield, Ill. Regional Committee: Kenneth Upson, Chan., 161 Rigi Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.

Armo Nehrling, Chan., 300 Mass. Ave., Boston, Mass. Awards Committee:

Bulletin Exchange & Contest Committee: Lee Fetzer, Chum., Rockford, Ill.

John Applemed Award Committee: H. E. KAHLERT, CHON., MINNEAPOLIS, MINN.

Program & Projects Counselor: J.T.L. Renfro, P. O. Box 219, Houston, Texas Committee on Publications:

Miterial Director - Charlie J. Hudson, Jr., P. O. Box 4088, Atlanta, Ga.